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AAHA
Appointment

Marvin E. Johnson, of Des Moines, lA,
became Midwest Region Director of the
American Animal Hospital Association
during the AAHA Annual Meeting in San
Francisco on April 4, 1984. The Association
has nearly 10,000 veterinary members who
are involved in small animal practice. The
Midwest Region of AAHA includes North
and South Dakota, Nebraska, Kansas, Min­
nesota, Iowa, Missouri, Wisconsin, Michi­
gan, Illinois, Indiana and Ohio in the United
States, plus the provinces of Manitoba, Onta­
rio and part of Saskatchewan in Canada.

Dr. Johnson has been active in the AAHA
for a number of years, and was appointed as
an Area Director in 1979. He has served on
numerous committees, including Economics,
Education, Standards, and Public and Insti­
tu tional Relations.

Dr. Johnson is also the 1984 president of
the Iowa State University Veterinary Medical
Alumni Association. He is chairman of the
Iowa VMA Small Animal Committe, and has
been a member of many other committees.
He is currently a member of the Board of
Directors of the Iowa State University Alumni
Association.

He is also Director of an AAHA Member
Hospital in Des Moines, and has recently
opened a second full-service small animal
clinic in West Des Moines.
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Dr. Stanley E. Held

/

New AVMA
Executive

Board Member
Dr. Stanley E. Held, a general practitioner

in Buffalo, MN, has been elected to the 16­
member Executive Board of the American
Veterinary Medical Association.

He will represent veterinarians in District
VI, which includes Iowa and Minnesota.

A native of Hinton, lA, Dr. Held earned
his veterinary degree in 1957 from Iowa State
University. He then spent five years doing
graduate work and clinical medicine at the
University of Minnesota before purchasing
his present five-veterinarian practice in 1962.
He served as president of the Minnesota Vet­
erinary Medical Association in 1972 and was
chosen the state's Veterinarian of the Year in
1982. He also served on the Minnesota Agri­
Growth Council and advisory committees to
the University of Minnesota College of Veteri­
nary Medicine and Waseca School of Animal
Health Technology.

Dr. Held succeeds Dr. James R. Rosdail, of
Pomeroy, lA, as the District VI representa­
tive.

Meeting of the ISUVMAA Board of
Directors

Editor's Note: The following report is
published at the request of the Secretary­
Treasurer of the Iowa State University Vet­
erinary Medical Alumni Association.

Alumni Room, College of Veterinary Medi­
cine, Ames; May 30, 1984

Board Members present were Drs. John­
son, Hoefle, Christensen, Den Herder, and
Hartwig. The Board met with Dean Pearson
and Associate Deans Switzer, Baker, and
Hogle. The college administrators reviewed
major changes, plans, problems, challenges,

142

and opportunities of the College of Veterinary
Medicine.

The Board recommended that annual dues
be raised to $15.00. This will be brought be­
fore the membership at the 1985 ISUVMAA
general meeting.

Alumni receptions will be held at AVMA,
AAHA, AABP, AASP, AAEP, Intermountain
VMA, and regional state association meetings
as appropriate.

Dr. Hoefle moved, Dr. Den Herder sec­
onded a motion to pay $500 to the Student
Chapter AVMA and $500 to the Student
Chapter Auxiliary for work on 1983 Home­
coming. The motion carried.
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Dr. John Herrick will again be asked to
write the Gentle Doctor publication. rrhe
board and administration of the college will be
asked to submit items for this publication.

Dr. Hoefle agreed to determine who ac­
tually purchases the statues for Stange Award
WInners.

ISUVMAA input into the Awards Com­
mittee was stressed.

The Board passed a motion, moved by Den

Class of 1934
Stanley L. Hendricks: is the retired Direc­

tor of Disease Prevention, Iowa State Depart­
nl-ent of Health. He is currently volunteering
at the University of Minnesota, School of
Public Health in Minneapolis, MN. He and
his wife, Doris, have one daughter, Judith,
and two sons, Robert and Thomas.

Class of 1954
Glen E. Barrington: works in a nl-ixed

practice with Dale W. Longtin (ISD '58) and
Donald D. Fick (ISU '64). Dr. Barrington is a
member of the South Eastern IVMA, IVMA,
AVMA and AAHA. He was past-president of
the Muscatine Chamber of Commerce and is
currently director of the Central State Bank,
Muscatine. He and his wife, Ida, have two
children, Gwen and Mark.

Edwin W. Branaman: is semi-retired in a
part-time small animal practice he has owned
for eight years in Danville, KY. Edwin and
Bea have a son, Scott (34) and a daughter,
Susan Mobley (31). Dr. Branaman has been
active as a Jaycee, Kentucky VMA member,
supervisor for the Kentucky Department of
Agriculture (12 yr.) and an associate professor
of veterinary technology at Morehead State
University.

John A. Bush: is actively practicing in
Flora, IN where he resides with his wife,
Virginia. Their family includes two daugh­
ters, Jennifer and Jane, two sons, John and
Jay, and two grandsons, Brian (4) and Jordan
(3). Dr. Bush is a member of the Indiana
VMA, AVMA, AASGP and AASP. He is also
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Herder, seconded by Christensen, that the
immediate past-president of the ISUVMAA
remain one year on the Board of Directors.
This will be appropriately incorporated into
the by-laws. The meeting adjourned at 5:30
p.m.

Submitted and signed by:
Nolan R. Hartwig, DVM
Secretary-Treasurer
ISUVMAA

active with the County Board of Health,
School Board, and the 4-H Association.

Theodore X. Cox: practices large animal
medicine with Dr. Jim Wasson (ISD '74) in
Armour, SD. He and his wife, Pat, have two
children, Jan (31) and Jody (27), and three
grandchildren. Dr. Cox has served as city
councilman and mayor, is past-president of
the Interstate Veterinary Medical Association
and South Dakota VMA, and is currently an
elder in the Lutheran Church.

Ross DeWitt: is retired from practice and is
currently a manufacturing representative for
Hi Rollers, a unique grain conveyor invented
by a friend of Dr. DeWitt. He and his wife,
June, spend their time traveling across the
United States when not at home in
Worthington, MN. They have three children,
Diane, Tom, and Nancy.

Wayne H. Faber: is active in a mixed prac­
tice with Ronald Severson (ISD '50) in Le
Mars. Dr. Faber was past-president of the
Northwest IVMA and the Le Mars Lions
Club, and served as past-secretary of his
church board. He is also a member of the
Northwest IVMA, Northcentral IVMA,
IVMA, AVMA, Interstate VMA, Minnesota
VMA, Western States VMA, Elks and Ma­
sons. He and his wife, Ruth Marie, have
three children, Ana Marie (25), Jay Paul (24)
and Heidi Lea (15).

J. D. Francis: works in both large and
small animal medicine with Dr. F. E. Trafton
(ISD '60). Dr. Francis and wife, Kathie, live
in Ottumwa where their daughters, Cheryl
and Carla, also reside. Their son, David, lives
in Hastings, NE. Dr. Francis is on the IVMA
Executive Board, the Union Bank Board of
Directors, and the Chamber of Commerce
Board of Directors.
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Howard A. Haas: is involved with both
large and small animal medicine in Hun­
tingburg, IN. He and his wife, Audrey, have
four children, Ronald (28), Nancy (26), Mark
(22), and Allen (21).

John C. Haromy: is active in a small ani­
mal practice with Dr. Teresa Yoder-Reddick
(Univ. of Florida '84) in Lake Wales, FL. He
has served as secretary, treasurer, and presi­
dent of the Ridge VMA. Dr. Haromy is a
member of the Florida VMA, AVMA,
AAHA, International Veterinary Acupunc­
ture Society, American Veterinary Holistic
Medicine Association, Rotary Club of Lake
Wales, and the Knights of Columbus. Dr.
Haromy and his wife, Barbara, have three
children, Kathy (27), David (24), and Donald
(21 ).

E. L. Henrich: is active in large animal
medicine with Drs. D. L. Drum (ISU '59)
and D. M. Drum (ISU '59). Dr. Henrich is a
member of the AVMA, IVMA, and AASP.
He and his wife, Rita, have five children,
Kathy Weiland, Sue, Ed, Tom, and Patty.

Robert M. Hensley: practices equine med­
icine in a solo practice in Lexington, KY. He
is active in the Lexington Fencing Club and
Flying Club, An1nesty International and the
Central Kentucky Civil Liberties Union. He
and Darrah, his wife, have eight children,
Doug, Jennifer, Lisa, Joel, Scott (deceased),
Tim, Todd, and Robbie (ages 30 through 7).

Merle H. Lang: is the Regulatory State
Veterinarian for the State of Iowa. Prior to
this position, Dr. Lang had a general practice
in Davenport for 23 years. He is active in
local and state associations and was past-presi­
dent of the IVMA. He and his wife, Bonnie,
have five children and nine grandchildren,
ages 2 through 22.

Donald J. McKenna: is currently teaching
and doing research at the University of Illinois
Department of Veterinary Clinical Medicine.
He and his wife, Kay, have five children,
Marilyn (32), Marie (27, BS from ISU '79),
Monica (24), Mary Jo (21, BS from ISU '84)
and Mark (18). In the 30 years since gradua­
tion, he has held various offices in local and
district veterinary associations and several on
school and church boards. Dr. McKenna
finished a Master's Degree in Veterinary
Clinical Medicine in 1981 at ISU.

George W. Meyerholz: is program leader
for the USDA Veterinary Medical Extension
Service in Alexandria, VA. He and his wife,
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who is deceased, have three children, Linda
(32), Steven (30) and Larry (29). Dr. Mey­
erholz was an extension veterinarian in Illi­
nois from 1963 to 1968 and in Florida from
1968 to 1981. His honors include the Florida
VMA Outstanding Contributions to Veteri­
nary Medicine (1973 and 1976), the Exten­
sion Veterinarian of the Year (1981), and cur­
rent Honorary Diplomate, American College
of Veterinary Preventative Medicine (1984).
He has served as chairman of the JAVMA
Committee on Publications (1983 to 1984)
and is a frequent contributor to veterinary
publications.

Allen Y. Miyahara: retired from the Uni­
versity of Hawaii in 1982 and is currently
engaged by Norden Laboratories as field rep­
resentative and consultant to Ha\vaii Veteri­
nary Supplies, Inc. in Honolulu. He was pre­
veterinary student advisor at the Univ. of
Hawaii for 14 years. He is serving as execu­
tive vice-president of the Hawaii VMA and is
in his fourth, four-year term as Hawaii VMA
delegate to the AVMA. Dr. Miyahara and his
wife, Sue, have a daughter, Tracy Allyn Miy­
ahara.

Edward Jerome Murphy: is retired from
practice in Milwaukee, WI. Dr. Murphy and
his wife, Patricia, have one daugher, Laura
(30), and four sons, Jim (28), Steven (27),
Mike (25) and Phillip (18).

Robert J. Nelson: is active in a five-person
small animal practice with Drs. G. F. Lynch
(MSU '52), W. E. Hoppe (MSU '70), J.
Frank (Ill '79) and M. M. Keefe (Purdue '80)
in Milwaukee, WI. Dr. Nelson is a member of
the Wisconsin VMA executive board,
AVMA, and AAHA. He was past-president,
secretary, and treasurer for the Milwaukee
VMA. He and his wife, Ellen, have three
sons, Kip Robert (29), Kurt William (27),
and James Paul Nelson (24).

Howard C. Nicoll: is currently engaged in
marketing and sales support for Agri-Sales
Association in Nashville, TN. After gradua­
tion, he spent 20 years in a three-man mixed
animal practice in Riceville and was very ac­
tive in numerous civic organizations. He has
served on various committees at both the local
and state level of the IVMA. Dr. Nicoll was
Director of Technical Services For Syntex
Agri-Business and became president of Dellen
Laboratories before his present position. He
and his wife, Vivian, have six children.
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Stanley Charles Romans: has practiced
small animal medicine in Mason City since
graduation. He and Patricia, his wife, have
two daughters, Beth Ann and Cathy Sue, and
one son, John Stan Romans.

Conrad S. Steiner: practices small animal
medicine in Lexington, KY. He has held all
offices in both the Central Kentucky VMA
and Central Kentucky Small Animal VMA.
He also belongs to the Kentucky VMA and
AVMA. Dr. Steiner served as deacon elder,
and has been head usher for 15 years at the
second Presbyterian Church in Lexington.
He and Betsy, his wife, have two children,
Linda (21), and David (19).

Lee G. Sutherland: is retired from the
USDA. He and his wife, Evelyn, have four
children, Donna (33), Jim (31), Linda (29),
and Jerry (27).

Kenneth L. Turner: is president of the
Pre-Mix Manufacturing Con1pany in Forres­
ton, IL. He is the director of the Forreston
County Mutual Insurance Company and is a
member of the Lions Club and the AVMA.
He and his wife, Fay, have seven daughters
and two sons.

Vincent A. Votteler: is employed as a for­
eign animal disease diagnostician, brucellosis
epidemiologist with the Veterinary Services
Division of APHIS, USDA. He and Pauline,
his wife, live in Pierre, SD. They have two
daughters, Vicki Dammogard (24), and Jane
Salmon (21).

Dale K. Welbourn: is active in a large ani­
mal practice with partner Dr. Dale R. Jensen
(ISU '78). Dr. Welbourn and his wife, Norma
Jean, have two daughters, Lona Krutzfeldt
(24), and Nancy (21).

Class of 1964
Phyllis C. (Beck) Burch: runs a mixed

practice in Hillsboro, Wisconsin. She is mar­
ried to Donald Burch, and they have four
children: Valerie (18), June (17), Blanche
(15), and Bill (12). Dr. Burch's activities in­
clude Coulee Region, Wisconsin State,
AVMA, and AABP.
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Nolan R. Hartwig: is an Extension Veteri­
narian at Iowa State University. He has two
sons: Robert (19) and Brad (13). Dr. Hartwig
is a member of several organizations includ­
ing AVMA, IVMA, AABP, and AASGP. He
previously operated a private practice in
Perry, Iowa. In 1973 Dr. Hartwig earned a
Master of Science Degree at Ohio State. He
was an extension veterinarian at Ohio State
from 1973-1983 and has been Diplomate to
the American College of Veterinary Preventa­
tive Medicine.

Larry Hauptmeier: is active in a large ani­
mal practice with associate Dr. Robert Larson
(ISU '74) in Overton, Nebraska. He and his
wife, Phyllis, have four children: Becky (18),
Tyler (14), Sara (13), and Beth (11). Dr.
Hauptmeier is a member of AVMA, NVMA,
and District VI local NVMA.

Bernard R. Hecht: practices small anirnal
medicine with Dr. Mark Shackelford (OK
State U '82) at Hecht Veterinary Clinic in
Tulsa, Oklahoma. He has two children: Jason
(15) and Brielle (8). Dr. Hecht belongs to
AVMA and OVMA and is president of the
local SPEBSQSA chapter.

Clair L. Henke: is involved in industrial
research. He and his wife, Irene, have two
sons: Alan (16) and Andrew (15). Dr. Henke
is a member of AVMA, AASP, AABP, and
AAIV. Since graduation he has participated
in several activities. From 1964-65 he was in
large animal practice in Iowa. From 1965-68
he was a meat inspector, and from 1968- 71
he attended graduate school at the Univ. of
Minn. In 1972 Dr. Henke practiced large and
small animal medicine in Minnesota. From
1972-77 Dr. Henke was involved in research
and development for Burrough Wellcome,
and from 1977 to the present he does research
and developn1ent for Upjohn.

Leland F. Hodoval: practices small animal
medicine with Dr. Ronald E. Hodoval (ISU
'56) in Evansville, IN. He and his wife, Ju­
dith, have three children: Dana (21), Kristin
(18), and Wendy (15). From 1964-66, Dr.
Hodoval was active in the US Army. In 1968
he earned an MS Degree, and in 1971 he
earned a PhD, both at the University of Mis­
souri. As he practices, Dr. Hodoval has held
various local and church offices.

Dennis D. Jorgenson: is a dairy practi­
tioner in Norwood, MN, with associate Dr.
Jim Esselmann (Minn '83). Dr. Jorgenson
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and his wife, Lois, have three children:
Wayne (16), Jennifer (13), and Rebecca (7).

John D. Lanz: practices large animal med­
icine with Dr. Gary W. Leach (KSU '77) at
Bassett Veterinary Clinic in Bassett, NE. He
and his wife, Peggy, have two sons: Tom (28)
and Mike (26). They have a grandson named
Jesse.

Richard Larsen: practices predominantly
dairy medicine in a mixed practice with asso­
ciates Dr. D. E. Johnson (MN '57), Dr. S. A.
Allenstein (Purdue '79), and Dr. F. J. De­
Graves (MSU '83). He and his wife, Ann,
have five children: Cathy (senior at St. Nor­
bert College), Tom (sophomore at S1. Norbert
College), Mary (high school senior), Kris
(high school junior), and Betsy (eighth grade).
Dr. Larsen is a member of the local, state, and
national veterinary organizations and AABP.
He is a high school freshmen religious educa­
tion instructor and the local school board trea­
surer.

Arthur R. Lemley: is active in a mixed
practice with Dr. Mark D. Carlson (ISU '73)
and Dr. Thayer C. Hoover (ISU '82). Dr.
Lemley and his wife, Mary, have three
children: Leslie (18), Ann (16), and Amy
(13).

Robert H. McLain: practices at Addison
Animal Hospital, a small animal practice in
Addison, IL. He and his wife, Linn, have two
daughters: Leslie (21) and Kerry (19). Dr.
McLain is a member of the AVMA, Chicago
Veterinary Medical Association, and the Illi­
nois State Veterinary Medical Association.

David D. Nighswonger: is active at West
Sioux Veterinary Clinic, a mixed practice in
Hawarden, IA. His partner is Dr. Richard
Johnson (ISU '81). He and his \vifc, Connie,
have two sons: Barton (18) and Benton (15).
Dr. Nighswonger served in the US Army
from 1964-1966. He is a member of Ameri­
can Association of Swine Practitioners and
AVMA.

Virgil M. Petty: practices small animal
medicine in Pekin, IL. He and his wife, Pat,
have two children: LeAnn (22 - Stephen Col­
lege) and Jay (19-Iowa State). Dr. Petty is a
member of the local, state, and national
AVMA. Other activities include Auction
Chairman of the American Business Club,
Board of Directors of Pekin Memorial Hospi­
tal, and United Way Board.

William J. Quinn: is presently involved in
Veterinary Diagnostic Medicine. He and his
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wife, Jane, have a daughter, Anne Elizabeth
(18), and a son, Paul William (15). After
graduation Dr. Quinn did an internship in
large animal medicine at the Univ. of Minn.
(1964 - 65), and was an instructor at the large
animal clinics there from 1965 - 69. Subse­
quent to that, Dr. Quinn was a Veterinary
Diagnostician at the Montana Veterinary
Diagnostic Lab from 1969-79. From 1979 to
the present he has been the director of the
Diagnostic Lab. Other activities include di­
plomate of the ACVP 1980, Montana Board
of Veterinarians 1984, and member of the
AVMA and Montana Veterinary Medical As­
sociation.

Jeptha F. Randolph, Sr.: has operated a
mixed private practice in Mechanicsville, lA,
since 1964. Hc and his \vife, Joann Mae, have
seven children: Ritchie (29), Monica (27),
Victor (26), Mellody (25), Jeptha (23), Ma­
donna (21), and Paul (19). They also have
two grandchildren: Shane and Katherine. Dr.
Randolph is a member of the local, state, and
national veterinary associations. He also be­
longs to the Commercial Club, Lion's Club,
and Lincoln Community School Board. He
owns and operated Doc and J a's Restaurant
and Lounge in Mechanicsville. His hobbies
include hunting, fishing, and farming.

Lester J. Reschly: has been active in a
small animal practice in Columbia, MO,
since 1969, where he and six others operate
three facilities. His associates are Dr: Jack R.
Horton (Missouri '57), Dr. John S. Williams
(Missouri '72), Dr. Patricia Leudders (Cali­
fornia '65), Dr. Burton G. Schauf (KSU '81),
Dr. Mark Parchman (Missouri '84), and Dr.
Jean Wright (Missouri '84). Dr. Reschly's
vvife, Shirley, is a hom~maker} and they have
three children: Deborah (31-travel agent),
Jason (28-lawyer and CPA), and Jolene
(19-college student). Dr. Reschly has
worked in mixed practices in Farragut, lA,
and Red Oak, IA. He earned a Master's De­
gree of Veterinary Physiology at the Univer­
sity of Missouri in 1968. Active in several or­
ganizations, Dr. Reschly is a member of
IVMA, MVMA, and AVMA. He has been
vice-president and president of West Central
MVMA, member of the Dean's Advisory
Committee MVMA, Small Animal Commit­
tee of the MVMA, Animal Technician Com­
mittee of the MVMA, vice president of Cen­
tral Missouri Humane Society, finance
chairman of S1. Andrew's Lutheran Church,
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president of the Missouri Sheep Producers
(1981-83), and a member of the Governor's
Advisory Council on Agriculture (1981­
present).

Keith Rolston: practices at Sheldon Veteri­
nary Clinic, a six-person mixed practice (85 %
large, 15 % small). His associates include Dr.
Ko Fertig (ISU '57), Dr. K. J. Groninga (ISU
'62), Dr. D. A. Seehusen (ISU '74), Dr. Don
R. Hemerson (ISU '52), and Dr. Don R. He­
merson II (ISU '76). Dr. Rolston and his wife,
Janice, have four children: Kecia (19-North­
western College), Liesl (18-high school sen­
ior), Marni (14 - high school freshman), and
Nathan (13-seventh grade). Dr. Rolston has
been secretary of the Interstate Veterinary
Medical Association in Sioux City, lA, for 12
years. He is also the president-elect of this as­
sociation and is on the executive board of the
Iowa Veterinary Medical Association. Dr.
Rolston is presently a member of the Practice
Management Committee (IVMA) and the
Nomination Committee (IVMA).

Norman P. Shipherd: practices small ani­
mal medicine at High Ridge Animal Hospital
in High Ridge, MO. He and his wife, Dr.
Wendy Fagan, have a daughter, Stacy Lynn.
Dr. Shipherd is a member of the Greater St.
Louis Veterinary Medical Association in
which he has been a committee and board
member. He also belongs to the Missouri
State Veterinary Medical Association and to
AVMA.

James W. Sievers: is active in a mixed
practice in Slater, lA, with his brother, Dr.
Donald W. Sievers (ISU '73). He and his wife,
Marigrace, have three children: Scott (24),
Lori (21), and Beth (19).

Patrick J. Smith: is an equine and small
animal practitioner at Indian Creek Veteri­
nary Hospital in Cedar Rapids, IA. He and
his wife, Claire, have two children: Matthew
(16) and Michelle (13). Dr. Smith's activities
include president of the Kiwanis club and
member of the All Iowa Fair Board. He is also
an associate instructor at Kirkwood Commu­
nity College.

Phillip Standley: is practicing small ani­
mal medicine with Dr. James Spurgeon (Ohio
State '52) and Dr. Barry Zonkel (Ill. '64) in
Bourbonnais, IL. He and his wife, Donna,
have four children: Lori (19), Jill (16), Alan
(10), and Kara (8). Dr. Standley is a member
of the AVMA, IVMA, and AAHA. He is a
Rotary president and serves on his church
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board.
James A. Sweeney: works at Bloomington

Veterinary Hospital, a small animal practice
in Bloomington, l\1N, vvith associates Dr.
William H. Sweeney (ISU '67), Dr. Mark
Prochaska (ISU '80), Dr. Mike Westfall (ISU
'79), Dr. Deane McCale (ISU '81), Dr. Mar­
cia Whited (ISU '84), Dr. Richard Cleary
(MN '76), and Dr. Kristine Roe (ILL. '76).
Dr. Sweeney and his wife, Judith, have one
daughter, Kathleen (19). He is a member of
several organizations including AAHA,
AVMA, and MVMA. He serves on the Advi­
sory Board of Health in Bloomington and on
the Advisory Board of HHT program.

Daryl C. Thake: works in industrial pa­
thology. He and his wife, Janice, have two
daughters: Lisa (18) and Jill (14). Dr. Thake
is a member of AVMA, Phi Zeta, Sigma Xi,
International Academy of Pathology, and the
Society of Toxicologic Pathologists. He is also
a diplomate the of the American College of
Veterinary Pathologists.

Arlen V. Zierke: is a Veterinary Consult­
ant specializing in swine in Hubbard, IA. He
and his wife, Sana, have three sons: Eric (21),
Borge (19), and David (18). Dr. Zierke was
the senior partner in a three-man general
practice until 1983. He is now conducting a
single-man specialty consultation practice
with the majority of his time spent with a
swine breeding company.

Class of 1974
David Eich: practices small animal medi­

cine with David Gunderson (ISU '83) in Sun­
rise, FL. Dr. Eich and his wife, Carol, have
two children, Dustin (6) and J arrod (5).

Mike Miller: is in a mixed practice, pre­
dominantly large animal, with Rick Runyon
(ISU '71). After graduating, Dr. Miller served
as a volunteer in the Peace Corps in Brazil
until 1975. He then worked in a mixed prac­
tice in Waukon and moved to Chariton in
1976, where he now resides. He is a member
of the South Central IVMA, IVMA, AVMA,
is active in the Jaycees and as a local 4-H
leader. He and his wife, Linda Kay (ISU '73),
have two children, Ryan (4) and Barry (1).
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Continuing Education

The following Continuing Education of­
ferings have been programmed by staff mem­
bers of the College of Veterinary Medicine,
Iowa State University, and the Iowa Veteri­
nary Medical Association. Other offerings will
be announced in the VeteI:inary Extension
Newsletter and the IVMA Newsletter.

For further information, contact:
Dr. James D. McKean, Chair
Continuing Education Committee
College of Veterinary Medicine
2270 Veterinary Medicine
Iowa State University
Ames, Iowa 50011, Phone (515) 294-8790

February 3-6
IVMA Annual Meeting-Marriott Hotel,

Des Moines, IA.

February 9
Pleasure Horse Clinic - College of Veteri­

nary Medicine, Scheman Continuing Educa­
tion Building, open enrollment. CE credits­
6 hours.

February 18-20
Intermountain Veterinary Medical Associa­

tion Meeting- Las Vegas, Nevada.

February 26-March 5
Eastern Iowa Veterinary Medical Associa­

tion, Acapulco Surgery Seminar. Contact Dr.
Dean Frey, Cedar Rapids, IA for more infor­
mation.

February 28
Computers in Veterinary Medicine (lec­

ture-laboratory) - Scheman Continuing Edu­
cation Building. Enrollment limited to 40. CE
credits - 7 hours.
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March 13
Introduction to Swine Embryo Transfer

(lecture-demonstration) - College of Veteri­
nary Medicine, Alumni Room. Open enroll­
ment with a minimum of 6. CE credits - 6
hours.

March 23-29
American Animal Hospital Association An­

llual rv1ecting~Orlando,FL.

March 24-26
American Association of Swine Practi­

tioners Annual Meeting-Marriott Hotel,
Des Moines, IA.

March 21-28, April 4, 11, 18, 25
Six-week Small Animal Seminar Series­

Council Bluffs, IA. Contact Dr. Harry Schu­
macher" Council Bluffs, lA, 712-323-0598.
Minimum enrollment of 25 required. CE
credits - 18 hours.

April 4
Southwest Iowa Veterinary Medical Asso­

ciation Spring Clinic - Bradley Sale Barn,
Red Oak, IA.

April 16
Dog Warden Symposium - College of Vet­

erinary Medicine, Sch'eman Continuing Edu­
cation Building, open registration. CE
Credits - 6 hours.

May 9
Eastern Iowa Spring Clinic - Hawkeye

Downs, Cedar Rapids, IA.

May 20
North Central Iowa Veterinary Medical

Association - Fort Dodge American Legion
Country Club, Fort Dodge, IA.
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